FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 1, ISSUE 19

Walraven, Maddox Honored

Dr. Wesley Walraven, vice president, and Judge J.D. Maddox were honored Saturday during graduation ceremonies with two new awards. Dr. Walraven received the Faculty Meritorius Award and Judge Maddox received the President's Meritorious Award.

President Lynn Cundiff established the awards to honor a faculty member and a member of the community each year. The faculty member to be honored is selected by a campus committee. The community award recipient is selected by the President.

Dr. Walraven will retire from Floyd College June 30 after 23 years of service. He came to the college before it was opened to students and played a large part in setting the focus and mission of the college. The faculty award will hereafter be called the Wesley Walraven Faculty Award.

Judge Maddox was very instrumental in the establishment of Floyd College in Rome, pushing through a referendum for the community to financially support the building of the campus. He is also a former member of the Board of Regents.

Bowers Named Acting Vice President

Adrian Bowers, who was recently promoted to professor in the Division of Social Sciences, was named acting vice president this week by Dr. Lynn Cundiff.

Ms. Bowers has been employed by Floyd College for 17 years. She received an associate degree from Abraham Baldwin College in Tifton, and bachelor's and master's degrees from the

University of Georgia. She has previously worked as an area supervisor for the Save the Children Federation in Atlanta, and as a part-time instructor at Atlanta Area Tech.

Ms. Bowers and her husband, Eugene, live in Rome. They have four grown children.

A vice president is expected to be named this fall.

Looking for a Few Good Employees

The inevitable turnover and the exciting enrollment increase will lead to a number of new employees being hired this summer. A committee is nearing the end of a search for a director of human resources who will report to the president. Dale Boyd was recently hired as procurement assistant. Other open staff positions include several full and parttime secretarial positions, a financial aid assistant, and a business program specialist for the Public Service and Continuing Education Department.

On the faculty side, the Division of Nursing is looking for up to five instructors. There are also openings for a biology lab assistant, and instructors in the Divisions of Natural Sciences, Developmental Studies, Humanities, and Social Sciences. In addition a chairman for the Division of Developmental Studies and a Vice President for Instruction are being sought.

L olks

Announcements

Recent actions by the Board o

As you may have seen in the newspaper or on television, Lynn Cundiff, president, has been busy promoting Floyd College by speaking to various groups. In the past month he has spoken to the Rockmart Rotary, the Rome Kiwanis, Leadership Rome Graduates, Pepperell High School Graduates at Baccalaureate and Chattooga County High School graduates. He will speak to the

Sandy Briscar, public information officer, will attend the mid-year conference of the Georgia Education Advancement Council next week at Kennesaw State College. Sandy is president of that group this year.

Cedartown Kiwanis next week.

Keep *Ralph Griffith* in your thoughts and prayers as he recovers at home from a car accident. Ralph is *Barbara*'s husband (*secretary*, *president's office*).

A retirement party will be held for *Wesley Walraven*, vice president, Friday, June 25, at 7 p.m. in the Student Center. All faculty and staff are invited to attend.

Recent actions by the Board of Regents affecting Floyd College:

- ◆Extended Learning was approved as a new division. The Division is chaired by *George Pullen*.
- A satellite nursing program in Cartersville was approved.
- *Budgets for 1993-94 were approved. The out-of-pocket amount for employees health insurance will not increase as previously announced.

The following programs will be offered by the Public Service and Continuing Education Department in the coming weeks:

- ◆Health Care Power of Attorney
- ◆Getting to Know Your IBM PC
- ◆Computer Applications for the Real Estate Professional--A Hands-On Course
 - ◆WordPerfect I
 - **◆**Gymnastics
 - *Beginning Tennis
 - *****Beginning Golf
 - *Art Camp for Youngsters
 - ◆Canoeing Clinic

For more information or to register for a course, call 706/295-6324.

Get your Tickets Now!

Sign up in the Student Activities Office now to attend *Les Miserables* at the Fox Theatre in Atlanta, Sunday, September 26.

Spaces must be reserved by June 21. The cost is \$31. For an extra \$4 van transportation will be provided.

Les Miserables is a Tonyaward-winning musical set in revolutionary Paris. Its stunning visual effects and the intensity of the plot make this an extraordinary theatrical experience.

Students, faculty, staff, family members, Foundation members and their guests are welcome to attend the performance.

For more information, call the Office of Student Activities at 706/295-6363.

Floyd College Folks & Features is published biweekly. Information should be typed and submitted to the Public Information Office by noon Tuesday prior to publication.

June 11, 1993